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set by a doctor, who chanced to be at the wedding, was
allotted to Annie's care; and great inflammation ensuing,
it was quite enough to content her. This doctor had pro-
nounced poor Lorna dead; wherefore Ruth refused most
firmly to nave aught to do with him. She took the whole
case on herself; and with God's help she bore it through.
Now whether it were the light and brightness of my

Lorna' s nature; or the freedom from anxiety—^for she
knew not of my hurt;—or, as some people said, her birth-

rig[ht among wounds and violence, or her manner of not
drinking beer—^I leave that doctor to determine who
pronounced her dead. But anyhow, one thing is certain;

sure as the stars of hope above us; Lorna recovered, long
ere I did.

For the grief was on me still of having lost my love and
lover at the moment she was mine, with the power oi

fate upon me, and the black cauldron of the wizard's
death boiling in my heated brain, I had no faith in the
tales they told. I believed that Lorna was in the church-
yard, while these rogues were l3dng to me. For with
strene;th of blood like mine, and power of heart behind
it, a broken bone must bum itself.

Mine went hard with fires of pain, being of such size

and thickness; and I was ashamed of him for breaking
by reason of a pistol-ball, and the mere hug of a man.
And it fetched me down in conceit of strengm; so that I

was careful afterwards.
All this was a lesson to me. All this made me very

humble; illness being a thing, as yet, altogether unknown
to me. Not that I cried small, or skulked, or feared the
death which some foretold; shaking their heads about
mortification, and a green appearance. Only that I

seemed quite fit to go to heaven, and Lorna. For in my
sick distracted mind (stirred with many tossings), like the
bead in the spread oi frog-spawn earned by uie current,
hung the black and central essence of my future life. A
life without Lorna; a tadpole life. All stupid head; and
no body.
Many men may like such life; anchorites, fakirs, hi^h-

priests, and so on; but to my mind, it is not the native
thing God meant for us. My dearest mother was a show,
with cr3^g and witli fretting. The Doones, as she
thought, were bom to destroy us. Scarce had she come to
ferae Uvelineit (though sprinkled with tean, every now


